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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020           

Email: mainoffice@holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 

Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:30 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                             Sunday @ 8:30 am & 10:30 am 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:30–4:40 pm; Sun: 7:30–8:10 am 
    & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Virginia Loza-Lee 737-215-1042 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Rebecca Melend 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 

PAC Manager:  Laura Fowkes 512-922-4808 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance:  Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek 512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Kathryn Streadwick 254-721-4530 
K 

Knights of Columbus:  James Von Der Vellen 512-868-6415 

Catholic Daughters of the Americas: Monica Sherek 512-864-4748 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Deanna Fojtik 254-217-2268 

Religious Articles Cabinet: Deanna Fojtik 254-217-2268 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Valenta 281-507-5686 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-760-0255 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms: Contact Virginia Loza-Lee for questions and 
requirements (737-215-1042) 

 
 

 
 

  Pope Francis 

Vatican City State 

Bishop Joe Vásquez 

Diocese of Austin 

This Week at a Glance 
Tues,July 23 – Holy Face Prayers/ Hour of Reparation @ 4:10 pm                     
Thurs, July 25 – Adoration 3:00 – 9:00 pm in church 
Sat/Sun, July 27/28 – Building Fund collection after all Masses 
Sun, July 28– CCM Meeting @ 9:30 am in RE Bldg 
Sun, July 28 – VBS begins @ 5:30 pm in RE Bldg. 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

Rosary for Life 
Open to all parishioners. To sign-up, call the 

parish office. 
 

July 21 – 28: Mike & Janine Nemec 
 
 

July 28 – Aug 4: Frankie & Betty Ann Vrabel 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 
 

 

July 21 – 28: Daniel & Hilda Perez 
 
 

July 28 – Aug 4: Gary & Deborah Callahan 
 

 

 

Monday, July 22, 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector: Leo Bringman 
 
Tuesday, July 23 , 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server: Pinto Nemec 
Lector: Pinto Nemec 
 
Wednesday, July 24, 6:30 PM: 
Altar Server: Leo Bringman 
Lector: Laura Hill 
 
Thursday, July 25 , 7:00 AM: 
Altar Server:  Pinto Nemec 
Lector:  Pinto Nemec 
 
Friday, July 26, 6:00 PM:   
Altar Server:  Josh Jacobs 
Lector:  Josh Jacobs 
 
Saturday, July 27, 7:30 AM: 
Altar Server: James Nemec 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
 
Saturday, July 27, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  Wesley & Noah C. 
Lector: Leo Bringman 
EMHC: Betty Ann Vrabel 
Gift Bearers: Alcala Family 
Head Usher:  Donald Tschoerner 
 

 
 

 
 

Saturday July 20 5:00 PM Pro Populo 

Sunday July 21 

8:30 AM 
 
 

10:30 AM 

†Vincent & Mary Maney, †Greg Maney  
†Frank & Anastasia Knapek  
  

†John & Frances Nemec, †Johnny Gerik, †Cyril Rosipal  

Monday July 22 7:00 AM Ken Lange, †Phyllis Hoesli , †Don Jellison 

Tuesday July 23 7:00 AM †Tommie Martine, †Virgil & Norma Klaus 

Wednesday July 24 6:30 PM Emily Jane DuBois, †Jane Friedrich  
 Thursday July 25 7:00 AM †John & Betty Emge 

Friday July 26 6:00 PM 
 

Confraternity of Christian Mothers, Richard Buchhorn (healing) 

Saturday July 27 7:30 AM †Mike Hansen 

Saturday July 27 5:00 PM †Stanley Havelka, †Anita Galvan, †Paul Bonkowski, Sr. 

Sunday July 28 

8:30 AM 
 
 

10:30 AM 

Pro Populo 
 
†Joan Gmiter, †John Aloi, †Frank Rodriguez 

 

Last Week’s Collection(s) 
 

Weekly Collection   $ 7,689.00 

Online Donations   $ 1,821.00 
 

 

Altar Flowers 
To donate altar flowers in memory  

or honor of loved ones,  
complete and return an ‘Altar Flower Envelope’  

(from the bulletin table or from our website). 
 

 

 

 

New Weekend Mass Schedule 

Starting August 4, A.D. 2024 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday 7:30 am, 9:30 am & 11:30 am 

 

Sunday, July 28, 8:30 AM:  
Altar Servers:  Lucas & Michael B.,  
                         Isaac & Danielle N. 
Lector:  Chris Stefek 
EMHC: Maria Messing, Ray Nemec  
Gift Bearers: Ronnie & Cassidy Vrabel 
Head Usher:  Phil Everett 
 
Sunday, July 28, 10:30 AM:   
Altar Servers:  Jonah & Michael S., 
                          Isabella H., Rustin S. 
Lector: Virginia Loza-Lee 
EMHC: Leslie & Linda Allen 
Gift Bearers: Jim & Margie Foley 
Head Usher:  Jeff Voigt 
 
EMHC to Shut-Ins: July 28 
Route 1: James Nemec 
Route 2: Joe Parks 

 

Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

July 21, A.D. 2024 

 



 

We congratulate Tracy & Donavan Starghill, who celebrated the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony here this past Saturday.  Please offer your 
prayers for them, that their lives together may be truly blessed by the Lord. 
 
We congratulate and welcome Margaret Lois Moczygemba (daughter of Cody & Allison Moczygemba) into the Catholic Church and the 
parish family through the Sacrament of Baptism. 
 
We will have our monthly Building Fund Collection next weekend (July 27/28).  Thank you in advance for your generosity. 
 
Our Confraternity of Christian Mothers will meet Sunday, July 28 at 9:30 am in the RE building.  The Confraternity of Christian 
Mothers shares God’s love through prayer, education, support & service to our Religious Education program and to parish families.  All ladies 
of our parish are welcome to join us. 
 
The Pro-Life Prayer Group will meet Thursday, August 1.  They will begin with a Pro-Life Rosary in the church at 6:30 p.m. and then 
continue their meeting in the St. Cecilia Choir Room in the church.  All parishioners are invited and encouraged to join them for both! 
 
To serve as a Mass Minister, Catechist or CCE Volunteer, on a parish council, etc, you must be certified in the diocesan Ethics & 
Integrity in Ministry (EIM) course, but please don’t let this stop you from volunteering, as it is an easy process that only takes 2 hours of 
your time every three years.  EIM Policies require all clergy, religious, seminarians, employees and adult volunteers serving in any EIM 
compliance-required ministry to submit an EIM Application for Ministry (www.austindiocese.org/application) (one-time only) and attend an in-
person EIM Workshop (www.austindiocese.org/initial-eim-training) within 60 days, and update/renew compliance at least once every three 
years. Online EIM Training (www.austindiocese.org/onlineeimtraining) is available for existing applicants who have previously attended a 
workshop and are due to update/renew their EIM compliance.  Please contact parish office with any questions or assistance. 
 
Ethics & Integrity in Ministry (EIM) Workshop – HERE – on Tuesday, August 13th, at 6:30 p.m. in the RE Bldg.  If you would like to 
become EIM compliant (which you must be in order to serve in a ministry in the parish), then sign-up for this workshop ASAP.  IF YOU PLAN 
TO ATTEND THIS – OR ANY OTHER WORKSHOP – YOU NEED TO DO SOME THINGS PRIOR TO THE CLASS!  You will actually 
register for the workshop on the diocesan website.  If you don’t have access to the internet, you may contact the parish office and we will help 
you out.  But, for those of you who do, please go online (VIRTUS.org) and follow all of the directions on the Ethics & Integrity in Ministry page. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The third annual Czech Catholic Foundation of Texas (CCFT) Youth Essay Contest is open and invites 11th or 12th grade 
students who are members of CCFT, KJZT, or KJT to compete. Membership in the CCFT is not required for an essay 
submission. CCFT has established $1,200 in awards and a one-year CCFT membership. Winning essays will be 
published in the CCFT newsletter and CCFT website. Full acknowledgment of authorship will be given.  Please contact 
Carol Filer, CCFT Secretary, at cfiler05@aol.com or ccftsecretary@gmail.com or 512-658-3409 for information on the essay 
topic, writing guidelines/rules, criteria, and submission details. Deadline for submitting an essay is September 16, 2024.  We 
encourage you to request information early to allow time for completing groundwork, writing, and submission. 
 

 

  

http://www.austindiocese.org/application
http://www.austindiocese.org/initial-eim-training
http://www.austindiocese.org/onlineeimtraining
mailto:cfiler05@aol.com
mailto:ccftsecretary@gmail.com


 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Praised be Jesus Christ!  This weekend we welcome four priests from the Czech Republic:  Fr. Lukáš Jambor, Fr. Josef Biernát, Fr. 

Petr Káňa, and Fr. Tomáš Gregůrek.  They will be here until this Wednesday and then return to the Czech Republic.  Let us help them to 
feel at home. 

 In today’s Gospel it is written, “When he (Jesus) disembarked and saw the vast crowd, his heart was moved with pity for them, for 
they were like sheep without a shepherd; and he began to teach them many things.”  Jesus experienced an interruption in what He want to 
do.  He wanted to get away with His apostles and get some much needed rest.  But, He was interrupted.  Many of us have to deal with 
interruptions on a daily basis.  When this happens we often lose our train of thought and forget what we were going to say and do.  At 
times, interruptions can be very frustrating.  Many times these interruptions do more than just cause us temporary frustration or 
inconvenience, they can change our life forever.  Life does not always unfold as we have planned it. 

 Mothers of small children may know that better than most of us.  It’s 10:00 o’clock at night.  Your only plan is to go to bed and get a 
good night’s sleep.  Then about midnight you hear that dreaded cry.  Your child is sick and has vomited all over the bed.  You strip the bed, 
change her, and start over.  She wakes up crying several times during the night.  Finally about 6:00 o’clock, she is sound asleep and it is 
time for you to wake up.  Your plan for a good night’s sleep has been gloriously interrupted.  However, it goes with the territory of being a 
mother. 

 Some interruptions are far more serious.  You are near retirement.  Your financial future is reasonably secure.  You and your spouse 
plan to work in your garden, travel a little, and enjoy some well-deserved leisure.  Then suddenly he dies, and all your plans have to be 
revised.  Interruption. 

 Maybe you are in college and have made plans for your life.  Then suddenly you fail a couple of classes or cannot afford to continue 
your studies for various reasons.  Interruption.  Your plans must be changed. 

 No one is exempt from these kind of interruptions.  Jesus had to deal with interruptions.  There wasn’t a single day in His life when He 
wasn’t interrupted.  Mark tells us that when Jesus saw the crowd, His first reaction was pity.  He could have reacted differently.  Those 
people were imposing on His time.  It was supposed to be His day off.  And he had every right to a day off.  He had been working non-stop 
for no telling how long.  The crowds would not even let Him and the disciples take time out to eat.  They deserved a good rest.  They tried 
to take one, but it was not to be. 

 You and I might have grumbled at being bothered on our day off or during a time when we are trying to rest.  Well, I know I have 
grumbled because of interruptions.  I am not proud of these grumblings.  Sometimes my grumblings are a hindrance to my ministry.  But 
Jesus acted differently.  The crowd reminded Him of sheep without a shepherd.  They did not know where to go or what to do.  To Jesus, 
they were a sad sight.  His pity turned to action and He taught them at great length.  He gave them His time, even though it was supposed 
to be His day off.  He wanted them to know how important they were to God.  And the only way to make that lesson believable was by 
showing them that they were also important to Him. 

 Jesus was aware of His own weary body and mind.  And He had not forgotten the exhaustion of His disciples.  But He was more 
conscious of the needs of the crowd.  You do not wait until you are interrupted to develop that kind of sensitivity to people.  That is 
something that must be done in the regular routine of life.  We must teach ourselves to be aware of human needs.  We must become a 
shepherd to those who are lost in hatred, or in cynicism, or in fear, or in gossip.  Will we allow ourselves to be used long enough to tell 
them that God cares, by showing them that we care? 

 Interruptions are a part of life.  Some of them are tragic, and some are rather trivial.  But if we allow it, all of them can be used to the 
benefit of people and the glory of God.  Jesus did that.  He took a disrupted holiday and used it to show five thousand people the love of 
God.  The next time we are interrupted, we might use it to show one person the same thing.  

 May all of you have a most blessed week.                                                                            Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

 
 

K ZAMYŠLENÍ:  Nelze přehlédnout, že Pán Ježíš vidí potřebu odpočinku a sám navrhuje unaveným učedníkům „dovolenou“. Bůh je 
přítelem odpočinku! Zavedení sedmého dne jako dne odpočinku není náhodné, je to Boží přikázání. Je to den, kdy máme slavit a děkovat 
za dary, které jsme během práce užívali a ze kterých nyní žijeme. Možná dnes potřebujeme nově definovat sami sobě, jak takový čas 
prožít, aby vedl jak ke zotavení těla, tak i zotavení duše, ale i rodiny, vztahů a sebe sama. Ale ani zde nesmíme být tvrdí tak, že bychom 
přestali vidět lidi okolo nás. Je tedy třeba moudře rozlišit, kdy má člověk nasadit síly, i když je unavený a má právo na odpočinek, a kdy je 
možné poslat potřebné za jinými nebo jejich žádost odložit na později a sami „vypnout“, být s rodinou, být s Bohem nebo sami se sebou.  
(Vira.cz) 
 
Décimo Sexto Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario:  La segunda lectura de la Liturgia esta semana habla de que Cristo es nuestra paz. La 
paz a la cual Pablo se refiere es la paz que sabemos que tenemos con Dios a través de Cristo ya que nuestra separación de Dios ha sido 
sanada por la muerte y resurrección de Cristo. Enraizados, como ahora estamos, en el amor de Dios y en su paz, podemos ser paz para 
otros a través de nuestras vidas y acciones. Esta paz se manifiesta más completamente cuando mostramos respeto por otros, incluso 
nuestros enemigos. Con la gracia y el amor de Dios, podemos, a través de nuestros pensamientos, palabras y acciones, mostrar sólo 
buena voluntad y respeto hacia todos, divulgando así la paz para nuestro mundo roto ¿Cómo puede usted ser un hacedor de paz esta 
semana? 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

          

 

                 Sunday, September 15, we will host our annual Parish Bazaar at the Parish Activity Center (PAC). It is a 

full day of good food and family fun. The meal of barbecue brisket & Corn Hill Fried Chicken will be served 

beginning at 11 a.m. Adult plates are $15. Children eat for $8. Adult plates are available in the drive-thru from 

11 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. BBQ by the Pound can be purchased at the pit from 8 a.m. till noon. Desserts are available 

for purchase during the meal.  

 

Homemade kolaches and ice cream will be sold. The activities include cake walk, children’s games, bingo, live 

and silent auctions and a raffle drawing. Hamburgers are available at 2:30 p.m.  Invite your friends & family! 

 

All Parish Families can help with this event. Information about what is needed, as well as raffle tickets, is 

being given to our registered parishioners. After Mass, please drop by the table in the foyer of the church to 

receive your envelope. You may turn in your sold raffle tickets and pick up more at this table. Raffle tickets can 

also be picked up at the parish office or from Stephanie Wright (512-470-5204).  Stubs and money can be 

returned in the collection, by mail, at the office or given to Stephanie.  

 

Monetary Donations are being accepted to help offset the cost of groceries, supplies, etc.  There are Bazaar 

Donation envelopes by the bulletins. You can drop it in the collection or bring it by the office.   All donations, no 

matter the size, are very much appreciated! 

 

We have several events where items/prizes are needed. Below are some suggestions.  

• Live Auction – NEW & Unused items – valued at $30 or more.  Contact Jacqueline Danek for all Live     

                            Auction information (512-423-2598). 

 

• Silent Auction – NEW & Unused items – religious articles, homemade goods, crafts, candles, plants,  

                                            small tool  & garden sets, lotion/bath sets, etc. 

 

• Bingo Prizes – NEW & Unused items - valued at $5 or more – crafts, coffee, sugar, snacks, candy,  

                             laundry and/or dish detergents, etc. 

 

• Toy Walk Prizes – NEW & Unused items - valued at $5 or more – stuffed animals,  

                                                 Barbies/dolls, tractors, trucks, crafts, Legos, board games, etc. 

 

• Ring Toss Game – 2-liter sodas – will need 200 (any brand / any flavor) 

 

• Cake Walk – full-size cakes ONLY (bring to the PAC the morning of the bazaar) 

                          *HTCC families are asked to bring at least 1 cake* 
• Desserts – Homemade baked items, such as cakes, pies, bars & cookies  

                     (bring to the PAC on bazaar     morning) 

Beginning in August, all donated items can be brought to the PAC, which will be open after each 

weekend Mass.  If you need to bring them during the week, they can be dropped off at the office during 

regular hours (Tuesday – Friday, 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.).   They may also be brought to the PAC from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., 

Saturday, September 14.  

  

All parishioners – new and seasoned – are welcome and encouraged to share their time & talents! 

The Bazaar is a full day and a lot of fun but it’s a lot of work and takes the effort of all of our parish family!  Many 

people are needed to work in the various areas of the bazaar, so please see the Function Leader list in your 

Bazaar envelope or on the church bulletin board and consider volunteering. We thank you and appreciate all 

that you do for your parish! 
   

For any Bazaar questions or information, please don’t hesitate to contact the parish office 512-863-3020,  

Charles (512-818-6765) or Jennifer (254-718-9697) Marquis  - marquisfab5@gmail.com.    

 

Holy Trinity of Corn Hill 

Bazaar 

 

 

 

 


